 




       MINUTES

University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, September 26, 2006

16A Leonard Hall

I. Call to Order: 3:15 PM

Present: Barnacle, Craig, Hannibal, Kabala, Kostelnik, McCombie, Numan, Peterson, Sadler, Sechrist, Stoudt, Wheeler, and Wilkie.

Excused: Samuels, Scandrett

II.       
On a Hannibal/Craig motion, the September 19, 2006 minutes were approved as corrected. 

III. Co-Chair’s Report

A special topic one-credit course HRIM 281 Introduction to the Gaming Industry question was received from the Registrar’s Office. They were concerned because there is an established course, HRIM 350, which is a three-credit course that already exists with a very similar course title and description.  On behalf of the committee, Wheeler will ask the HRIM department if a distinction exists, and she will explain that the committee received this inquiry from the Registrar’s Office.

The registrar’s office also had questions about the reactivation of the CHIN prefix for instruction of the Chinese language.  For some years Chinese had been taught under the CRLG (Critical Languages) prefix, but CHIN is on the inactive list. 

IV. Items for Review/Possible Action:

A. Honors College Committee Report:

      No Report

B. Liberal Studies Committee Report
A draft of the Undergraduate Curriculum Framework was presented and discussed.  After it is presented at a number of other forums and possibly revised, it will be represented to the UWUCC again for further comments, discussion, potential revision and approval.      

For information: Approved LBST 499 Humor and Society, Dr. Nancy Bell, Department of English.

C. 06-11  BS in Education—Mathematics Education, program revision.  On a Sadler/McCombie motion the proposal was approved.  Stoudt abstained.

D. 06-12  FDNT/HPED/NURS 143, catalog description change.  On a Barnacle/Hannibal motion the proposal was approved.  All approved.

E. 06-7d  Spanish for Elementary Education concentration, delete concentration.

This proposal will need to go to the Teacher Education Coordinating Council (TECC) before it can be considered by the UWUCC. 


F. 06-10 BIOL 270/ENVH 270 Food Protection and Safety, new course.

On a Stoudt/Barnacle motion, it was approved by all to table this proposal until the questions and concern below are addressed:

1) Hospitality Management should be notified of this proposal since that department has a course that appears to cover much of the same material.  

2) What is the anticipated number of students who will be required to take the course? 3) Will the resources exist to meet the need?  4) When the FDNT department makes the indicated changes to their program, will the Biology department have sufficient resources to cover the additional projected students?   

V. The meeting was adjourned at 4:50.

Respectfully submitted,

Sarah Wheeler

